MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: October 09, 2017

Time:   6:30 p.m.
Location: 2908  Masters Court
Call to Order
· Confirmation of Quorum
· Board Members Present:  Jamie Hahl, Bart Keller, Wally Wenger ,Ray Feindt, Dineen Lavelle
· Committee Chairs Present:   Frank Zucco    
· Residents in Attendance:      
· Acceptance of September Minutes
· Review and approval of Financial Report  -  No delinquent accounts. Proposed budget for 2018 reviewed. Board voted on and unanimously approved to be submitted for approval at the annual meeting. 
Treasurer's Report
Bart Keller reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved.
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	September 2017

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$113,844.21
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$63,844.21
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 32.00

	LCM
	
	$400.00

	Legal Services
	
	                                                  $ 55.00      

	     
	
	 

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 2,442.00

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 106.00

	Landscape Maintenance-Sprinkler
	
	$3,066.00   

	Social Events
	
	$ 209.00 

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	                                                   

	Total Major Expenses
	
	$ 6,101.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Wally has had a talk with Sarah at Brightview. The mowing has not been up to par lately. She will speaking to their crew about changing habits and taking more care when mowing, especially when the ground is very wet.
The board had two bids to review for plowing this winter. Discussion was had, and the board voted unanimously to remain with Quality Sprinkler and under contract for the 2017 – 2018 season. 

Architectural Control Committee
We need new members for the ACC committee. There must be a minimum of 5 people on the committee. Don Jones will be leaving us next month. Ray agreed to be added as a member. If anyone else would be interested, please contact Frank Zucco. 
A discussion was had regarding a repeat offender policy. Frank will go over a letter from our attorneys. This topic was tabled for the next meeting. 

Another topic was started regarding all homeowners being responsible for the maintenance, upkeep and painting of their own fences (entire fence ) and using the money saved here toward other issues in the HOA. Also discussed was the condition of some driveways in the neighborhood and needed repairs. 

These issues are both to be continued. 
Golf Course Update

There is nothing new to report.

Fence Committee

There is nothing new to report.
Social Committee
It’s almost time for our annual Christmas Party. Ed and Ann Taylor have graciously offered their home. Katie will touch base with them to set the date and time. 
Homeowners Issues and Concerns
Please be mindful of your neighbors. The parking areas are designated for visitors. You must park your vehicles in your garage or your driveway. 
Annual Meeting – Scheduled for Monday, December 4, 2017  7:00pm Bank Room West – Library in Castle Rock.  A letter will be sent from LCM near the end of October. 

Meeting Closure
· Next meeting: November 13, 2017, 6:30 PM at the Lavelle residence, 3040 Masters Point
· Motion made and carried to adjourn
